In Memory of CAROLYN HEYN

On Monday May 6% and Tuesday May 7,
Joan Johnson ran two bridge games in
honor of Carolyn Heyn, who died earlier
this year. These games were in memory of
a wonderful bridge teacher, a good friend
to many, and an amazing, fantastic lady.
Carolyn loved the charity, that Barbara
Seagram and Patti Lee started, to assist
the children of Cambodia to get educated
and to learn good sanitation habits. It also
helps village families by supplying families
with toilets, and helping the adults to
learn new skills and thereby to get jobs. Joan & CafO'Vn

Together, Carolyn and Joan had run a fundraiser in May, 2018 to raise money for this charity; at
that time, they raised over $12,000USD .... a huge amount of money. Knowing Carolyn’s love for
the Cambodian projects, Joan suggested that anyone, who wanted to, might contribute to this
good cause.

And so many people responded with donations. The total is now over $4,200 USD.

Money goes a long way in Cambodia. $4,200
USD represents 1/8 of all the costs to support all
4 schools and over 600 students for a full year ...
OR ... it means that 7 families will each have a
good, safe, private toilet.

As Joan said, “Carolyn will be looking down from
heaven with a big smile on her face”.

Learning Proper Handwashing

We will miss Carolyn, but we will honor her memory with these funds. Thank you all so much.

With gratitude
Patti Lee and Barbara Seagram



